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FISCAL NOTE, 85TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
 

April 11, 2017

TO: Honorable Geanie W. Morrison, Chair, House Committee on Transportation
 
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board
 
IN RE: HB4156 by Bonnen, Dennis (Relating to the route designation for the issuance of a permit

for the movement of oversize and overweight vehicles in certain counties.), As
Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Transportation Code relating to issuances of permits to oversized and
overweight vehicles from certain roadways to the Port of Freeport. Under current law a permit fee
shall not exceed $80 per trip. Fees collected and deposited to the State Highway Fund, less
administrative costs, would be used solely for maintenance and improvements of the designated
roadways. 

The Texas Department of Transportation estimates a net zero impact on the State Highway Fund
and no significant fiscal impact to the agency for implementing the provisions of the bill. 

The bill would take effect September 1, 2017.

Local Government Impact

The City of West Columbia, the City of  Freeport, the Jones Creek Board of Aldermen, the County
of Matagorda and the County of Brazoria anticipate a positive impact to local government from
the bill.
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